
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	November	19,	2018	

A	meeting	of	the	Council	of	Chairs	of	the	College	of	Natural	Sciences	and	Mathematics	was	held	on	
Monday,	November	19,	2018.	Stephen	Addison	presided,	members	present:	Ginny	Adams,	Pat	
Desrochers,	Carl	Frederickson,	Ramesh	Garimella,	Uma	Garimella,	Brent	Hill,	and	Steve	O’Connell.	
Members	absent:	Emre	Celebi.	Guests:	Diana	Watkins,	representing	Computer	Science,	and	Aimee	



	

	

Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• Bill	Taylor	and	Faith	Yarberry	were	part	of	the	steering/organizing	committee	for	the	recent	
American	Chemical	Society’s	Southwest	Regional	Meeting	held	in	Little	Rock	11/7-10/18.		Both	
worked	over	the	past	year	with	the	committee.		Bill	was	in	charge	of	all	undergraduate	
programming	(oral	and	poster	presentations).		Faith	organized	activities	for	participating	student	
ACS	chapters.		Undergraduate	activities	include	a	career	advice	panel	Q&A	session,	a	chemical	
scavenger	hunt	around	the	River	Market,	a	chemistry	demo	exchange,	a	graduate	school	breakfast	
and	recruiting	fair.		In	addition,	14	students	and	8	faculty	from	the	department	participated	in	the	
meeting,	giving	oral	and	poster	presentations	of	original	research	from	UCA.	

• The	department	installed	a	new	atomic	absorption	spectrometer	(CNSM	funds)	capable	of	
analyzing	samples	for	trace	metal	contamination	down	to	the	low-ppb	level.		This	instrument	will	
be	valuable	as	a	tool	in	upper	division	chemistry	and	environmental	science	courses.		Rob	Mauldin	
is	the	point	person	to	contact	to	use	this	instrument.	

	

Computer	Science	
Dr.	Emre	Celebi	reported:	

• No	Report.	
 
Geography	
Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	reported:	

• Stephen	O’Connell	attended	National	Geographic’s	Education	Summit	in	Washington,	DC,	on	
October	28-29.	

• Stephen	O’Connell	attended	the	fall	meeting	of	the	Arkansas	GIS	Users	Forum	in	Little	Rock	on	
Friday,	November	2nd.	Several	UCA	Geography	graduates	were	in	attendance	and	presented	
during	the	event.	

• The	Geography	Department	celebrated	Geography	Awareness	Week	from	November	12-16.	On	
Wednesday,	November	14,	24	students	from	St.	Joseph’s	in	Conway	took	part	in	a	Geography	Club¥



	

	

fund	on	a	monthly	basis.	This	brings	the	total	number	of	contributors	for	this	fall	to	11,	which	
represents	52%	of	the	math	faculty	members.	

	

Physics	
Dr.	Carl	Frederickson	reported:	

• No	report.	
 
STEM	Institute	
Dr.	Uma	Garimella	reported:	

• Collaborated	with	Dr.	Todd	Abel	and	Ms.	Michelle	Buchanan	to	provide	project-based	learning	to	
Horace	Mann	Middle	School	in	Little	Rock.	16	teachers	participated	and	we	are	planning	a	follow-
up	day.		

• Working	with	Mr.	Jerry	Mimms	on	Scanning	Electron	Microscope	training.	We	had	seven	teachers	
from	various	school	districts	trained	on	SEM.	These	teachers	brought	several	specimens	to	scan	
and	were	excited	to	share	with	their	students.	

• We	had	63	middle	grade	students	from	Greenbrier	come	to	UCA	for	


